March 19, 2015

Dina Dutremble, Chair Woonsocket Budget Commission Woonsocket City Hall 169 Main Street Woonsocket, RI 02895

Dear Ms. Dutremble,

I am in receipt of your letter dated March 19, 2015 (attached) detailing the accomplishments of the Woonsocket Budget Commission ("Commission") and reporting that the Commission has met its goal of returning fiscal stability to the Woonsocket. Based on the information provided in your memo, and in conjunction with the acceptance at the March 19, 2019 meeting of the balanced five-year plan which will serve as a guide for elected officials, I concur with the Commission's recommendation to return the control of the City's finances back to the City's administration, under the direction of a Fiscal Advisor, as required under RIGL §45-9-10.1.

As such, this letter serves as notification required under RIGL §45-9-6 and RIGL §45-9-10.1 that the fiscal health of the City of Woonsocket has improved to a level such that the Budget Commission is no longer needed. The last meeting of the Woonsocket Budget Commission was held on March 19, 2015 and the Commission is officially dissolved upon the appointment of a fiscal advisor for the City of Woonsocket under RIGL §45-9-10.1(b).

Thank you for your service to the City of Woonsocket and the State Department of Revenue.

Sincerely,

Losemany Boot Hallogly
Rosemany Booth Gallogly

Director

Cc: Governor Gina Raimondo

Speaker of the House of Representatives Nicholas Mattiello

Senate President M. Teresa Paiva Weed

Mayor Lisa Baldelli-Hunt

Chairman Senate Finance Committee Daniel DaPonte Chairman House Finance Committee Raymond Gallison Senator Marc A. Cote Senator Roger A. Picard Representative Stephen Casey Representative Michael Morin Representative Robert D. Phillips

## City Council Members

Albert Brien

Robert Moreau

Christopher Beauchamp

Daniel Gendron

Roger Jalette

Garrett Mancieri

Melissa Murray

**School Committee Members** 

George Lacoutrue

Soren Seale

Donald Burke

Susan Pawlina

Jose Rivera

Michael Marcello, City Solicitor

Patrick McGee, Ph.D., Acting Superintendent of Schools

Christine Duarte, City Clerk

Kimberly Blais, School Committee clerk

Stephen Neuman, Chief of Staff to Governor Raimondo

Christine Chamberlain, City Finance Director

Dennis Hoyle, Auditor General

Dina Dutremble, Woonsocket Budget Commission

Susanne Greschner, Chief of Municipal Finance

Carolyn Dias, Woonsocket Budget Commission

Bernie Lane, Woonsocket Budget Commission